

August 2, 2022

Board of Directors
Bruce E. Dandy, President
Sheldon G. Berger, Vice President
Lynn E. Maulhardt, Secretary/Treasurer
Mohammed A. Hasan
Gordon Kimball
Michael W. Mobley
Daniel C. Naumann

General Manager Mauricio E. Guardado, Jr.

Legal Counsel David D. Boyer

Dear Interested Members of the Whitewater Boating Community:

Article 408 of United Water Conservation District's (United) license issued by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) for the Santa Felicia Project (P-2153) requires that, by August 15 of each year, United provide notification of proposed annual fall conservation water releases to interested members of the whitewater boating community.

At this time, United does not anticipate conducting a fall water conservation release in 2022. As a result, whitewater recreational opportunities associated with fall conservation releases will not be provided in 2022. An update will be provided to the whitewater boating community in the event that a conservation release is scheduled at a later date.

Should you have any questions, comments or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at <u>claytons@unitedwater.org</u>.

Sincerely;

Clayton W. Strahan Chief Park Ranger

United Water Conservation District – Lake Piru Recreation Area

Cc: Mauricio Guardado – General Manager

1701 N. Lombard Street, Suite 200, Oxnard CA 93030

Tel: (805) 525-4431

www.unitedwater.org